

	Quiz		Unit # 5
	Grammar	Date: Wednesday 25 th August	MARK:
Level 4B	Teacher's Name: Jenny Ochoa		
	Student's Name:		
Objective: Listening – Reading – Vocabulary			

LISTENING

You are going to listen to people talking in ten different situations. For questions 1–10, choose the answer (A, B or C) which fits best according to what you hear.

- 1 You hear a boy talking about his family's move to the city. How does he feel about it?
 - A pleased about the range of facilities there
 - B irritated by the public transport system
 - C frustrated because he didn't want to move
- 2 You hear two friends talking about a competition. What do the entrants need to design?
 - A a park that will appeal to young people
 - B a park where people can train for the next Olympics
 - C a skate park with WiFi
- 3 You overhear two friends talking about a new sports complex. What will the boy do?
 - A teach his brother to swim
 - B play a sport in bad weather
 - C help his friend learn a new skill
- 4 You hear a news report on the radio. What does the presenter say students and their parents are most worried about?
 - A the number of people using the buses
 - B the effect of the strike on regular services
 - C the extremely long wait for a taxi
- 5 You hear a father and a daughter talking. Why is the girl excited?
 - A She is going to a concert with a friend.
 - B She is going to see her friend perform in a concert.
 - C She is going to a concert she didn't expect.
- 6 You hear a girl talking about her grandparents. What are they going to do?
 - A live with the girl's family
 - B sell their house
 - C take up some new interests
- 7 You hear part of an interview with a tour guide about activity holidays. What does she say about them?
 - A They help young people grow more confident.
 - B The most popular activity is white-water rafting.

- c Parents are sometimes anxious about the activities.
- 8 You hear a girl talking about her holiday in the countryside. What did she most enjoy about it?
- A the clean country air
 - B eating the farmers' food
 - C feeding the farm animals
- 9 You hear a boy and a girl talking about a concert. Why is the boy unhappy?
- A His mum won't allow him to go to the band's concert alone.
 - B His dad isn't a particular fan of the band playing at the concert.
 - C His mum doesn't want him to buy the band's music.
- 10 You hear two friends talking about things they regret. What do they both plan to do to correct their mistakes?
- A invite their friend to a party to celebrate her birthday
 - B buy their friend some birthday gifts
 - C try to find their friend another *Hunger Games* book.

READING

Young travellers

Four young people talk about underground transport in their city.

A Svetlana, Moscow

I take the metro to college because it's the fastest way to get there. You can use it to reach almost anywhere in the city and it operates from 5.30 a.m. to 1.00 a.m., seven days a week. I usually catch a train at 8.05 a.m. and arrive at college forty minutes later. Our metro is simple to use, though if you can't read Russian it can seem complicated so it's a good idea to look at the official website to plan your journey. I'd also advise using the English map of the system as it has both the Russian and English station names. As well as being an efficient transport system, the Moscow Metro is a unique underground museum with stations boasting wonderful wall paintings and stained glass that are guaranteed to take passengers' breath away.

B Anya, Berlin

I use the U-Bahn, or Berlin metro, at weekends to hang out with friends. Its famous yellow trains run on weekdays from 4.00 a.m. till 1.00 a.m., after which you need to get a night bus. At the weekend, trains run all through the night. The U-Bahn is clean, reliable and easy to use. There are no ticket offices so you have to use the ticket machines which only accept five and ten Euro coins and notes. There are no entrance or exit gates at the stations either, so you should validate your ticket by stamping it at a box on the platform before boarding a train. If you are asked by an inspector to show a valid ticket and do not have one, the fine is very expensive, so don't even think about risking it! Because of the excellent transport system in the city centre, rush hours aren't crowded and even if you can't get a seat there is plenty of standing room.

C Rick, London

The Tube covers a lot of the city and trains run from

5.00 a.m. to midnight, though there's the Night Tube on some lines at weekends. I use this when going out with my friends, but I also take the Tube every day to get to university and my journey usually takes around an hour. When the service is running fine, there are regular trains. But, as the oldest underground system in the world, it suffers from technical faults and delays. In my opinion this happens too often and users should get a refund. It's expensive if you pay for individual journeys so it's best for visitors to buy a Travelcard, which allows unlimited travel in specified zones for a day. Regular travellers can pay in advance if they have a

digital card. There are plenty of maps showing the lines and zones in stations and on the trains. The service often gets crowded and you are expected to give up your seat for those who are elderly, disabled or pregnant.

Special badges have been introduced for pregnant women and people with conditions that aren't always visible, reading 'Please offer me a seat'.

D Min Jun, Seoul

The subway, which runs daily from 5.30 a.m. to midnight, is very fast and efficient but I still have a journey of at least an hour and a half to college. Our subway is the envy of planners the world over with its high-tech design and services. It is one of the only

metro systems where passengers can always use mobile phones and access WiFi. In addition, the trains are fitted with TV screens and have air conditioning in the summer and heated seats in the winter, which I love! If you buy a single ticket, you also have to pay a deposit, which you can get back when you return the ticket card to a machine at your destination. For more journeys,

a digital card which you can use until the money runs out might be a better idea. With this, you can transfer between subway stations and buses as many as five times for no additional fare if you complete your journey within thirty minutes.

You are going to read an article about underground transport in different cities. For questions 11–18, choose from the young people A–D. The young people may be chosen more than once.

Which young person/people:

- 11 believes the look of their trains is well-known?
- 12 mentions the need to be aware of other passengers?
- 13 has a long journey, even on a good day?
- 14 chooses to use the metro as the best form of transport to a particular place?
- 15 can use another form of transport at no extra cost?
- 16 believes there are certain circumstances when users should get their money back?
- 17 mentions you should have the right money before buying a ticket?
- 18 thinks that their metro is one of the most technologically advanced?

GRAMMAR

Complete the sentences with the correct form of conditionals the verbs in brackets. Use contractions where possible.

1. If experts are to be believed, the world population _____ (reach) almost ten billion by the year 2050.
2. If they hadn't built a factory near our village, my family _____ (not move) house.
3. If I want to go shopping, I _____ (catch) the bus from my town to Manchester. It only takes thirty minutes to get there.
4. If I had a dog, I _____ (walk) it every day in our local park. It's only five minutes from my house.
5. If it rains heavily, the road near our house _____ (flood) and we can't get into the nearby village.
6. If we don't hear from the town planners about our planned house extension soon, Dad _____ (phone) them.
7. If I lived in a village, I _____ (learn) to drive. That way, I could visit my friends.
8. If the bus hadn't been late, I _____ (see) the start of the film.

VOCABULARY

Complete the sentences with the correct compound nouns. The first letter of each word is given.

1. They are planning a new a _____ c _____ next to the river, with great views.
2. The w _____ c _____ were perfect for skiing. It was cold, with blue skies and the snow was powdery, not icy.
3. I always try to use p _____ t _____ when getting about the city. The bus lanes mean it's much quicker than going by car.
4. We got lost in the middle of the city because the t _____ s _____ were so confusing. My dad didn't know which way to drive so we asked someone for directions.
5. There aren't enough p _____ s _____ where people my age can meet up safely.
6. My grandparents live near a small village in a pretty little c _____ c _____. The rooms are really small, but they are charming.
7. The recent h _____ c _____ means that there are many families living in overcrowded conditions.
8. At the council meeting, the t _____ p _____ agreed the project to build a new leisure complex.

